
 

DC 37 MEMBERS DIAGNOSED with COVID-19 to 
APPLY for WORKERS' COMP 

DC 37 urges its members, especially those classified as essential workers, frontline workers, 
and healthcare workers, who have contracted and are diagnosed with novel coronavirus, 

COVID-19, to apply for Workers' Compensation.  

In response to the coronavirus pandemic, the New York State Workers' Compensation Board 

has extended the window to file a claim by an additional 30 days from the date of your injury or 

illness. The Workers' Compensation Board has not changed its rules or application process. 

Any DC 37 member seeking to file a Workers' Comp claim must notify their agency 
within 30 days of testing Positive for COVID-19 and provide medical documentation to 
substantiate their claim. Members must also file a C-3 form with the NYS Worker’s 
Compensation Board by telephone or electronically. 

DC 37 does not provide legal representation in Workers' Compensation matters. However, we 

are advising members to file Workers' Compensation paperwork if you contracted COVID-19 on 

the job or in the line of duty. 

If you would like to consult with an attorney, you are free to choose any attorney you wish to 

represent you in a Workers' Comp claim. A list of Workers' Compensation attorneys is available. 

News and updates may be found on the DC 37 COVID-19 website. If you have any questions, 

please contact your union rep or the DC 37 Safety and Health Unit, 212-815-1685. 

 

 
 

https://u1584542.ct.sendgrid.net/mps2/c/1gA/ni0YAA/t.310/xRrUG224QF6Jwmt7M_wYOw/h1/7-2BjDfYycFOzjBbgV-2BW-2Ff9NdhLhOAZEnSyHTU11tyLFNiOYQuPKSfb621vLpMHdPF9g2gPLYEqnqI4QArtEC158Lv0dqdShlLSOKlTlZYYix0AUs-2FqsPZA8xzgImi6iJUddG6nbIg9eVWVb18Z7DaTE-2FSB8ifipuS0anLBOJ1Y3ZlbeR70sERJzsidl1E0dNbaOeRlC-2FTbgzMW76kKnoJ3hs9cv5F1F-2F6Hu7B1V0p8-2FHLyvjFoBJ-2Bxbtp3R3Up8ddbnJHrcHzxV8QSnySF0HhCrR96WxQeOCA-2FE-2FP2qLIRUSJNjqK6k2mhNEwbkS0o1lj/-pBm
tel:212-815-1685?link_id=2&can_id=d1548871690fcee39b900b9d598e5603&source=email-workers-comp-for-covid-19&email_referrer=email_777485&email_subject=update-on-workers-comp-for-covid-19
https://u1584542.ct.sendgrid.net/mps2/c/1gA/ni0YAA/t.310/xRrUG224QF6Jwmt7M_wYOw/h0/WqYumE-2BpJBEfceB2BEI2AEnF3QRlvX6fKbcJ-2F3hUWeUi0YsTFpdsNpu9WzdbUUGlqLfGlgPvKJV2SvD2Il6kmybxOXteOLCLKODS9eqc0zXxDLLhhtmpw3bVeg1KSVcNb2SOIlun8d19Kd8BE5mEly6E9-2FdzjCuAJSc-2Fxz9zQYkHYJn7XiTsMDCQLS8-2Fw0gottoav5dacDgLo-2BR4UMC17EjEpND9MaHxsmHr-2BFFkCJ6tM4n7Hj65Bph5ucQh0IOB/RWbK
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